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The Hon. Secretary’s Notes

IN the two previous numbers of The Daedalus I have
mentioned the great importance of the work of our local
secretaries. To a very considerable extent the successful
working of the O.B.A. depends on their enthusiasm and
ability, and excellent reports from 50 out of our 58 branches
have been received from them. To write out a report is
arduous but not unpleasant work, and is one of the main
duties of every secretary. Another main duty—that of
pursuing defaulters for subscriptions—is possibly equally
arduous and perhaps not quite so pleasant. I hope that
all secretaries who have in their branches any members
of the Halton 4th Entry, and every member of that Entry
who sees a copy of this magazine will read the following
paragraphs, and take action.

THE FourtH ENTRY.—This Entry passed out from
Halton in January 1927, about 450 strong. Their sub-
scriptions fell due in January 1928. At the time of writing
only 89 subscriptions have been received—and therefore
only 89 copies of this magazine will be sent to the faithful.
If the 4th Entry can be taken as a typical Entry, and if
out of 450 members of the Association only 89 see fit to
renew their membership, it would appear that the aims
of the O.B.A. are not appreciated to a sufficient extent to
warrant its further existence. It is always easy to obtain
one hundred per cent. membership from each Entry as
it leaves Halton—the real test of the value of the Associa-
tion to its members comes when it is time for subscrip-
tions to be renewed.

I do not believe that the majority of the 4th Entry
have decided not to renew their membership. I think
that they have merely forgotten to send their subscriptions
(and as one who is generally behindhand with all sub-
scriptions, I write sympathetically). But I want all
secretaries and all members of the 4th Entry to make a
special and immediate effort, and I hope to raise that 89
to at least 350.

To be self-supporting, we want £350 a year, and we
should get it if all members would remember to renew
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